Mr. Lacy Haynes, Jr., George Washington Inn, Washington, D. C.

Dear Lacy:

I am very happy to have your nice letter of October 12, and glad to know that your notebook is so filled with the addresses of so many pretty girls that you feel a very definite responsibility to correspond with them. It must be a tough life that you are living there in Washington, isn't it, Lacy? Here's lots of continued good luck to you.

Regarding Ray Evans, he really is the main cog on this football team. He does everything that is possible for a back to do and does it in a par-excellent fashion. He got a nasty rap in the eye and it was closed so that he could not see out of it, but he is on the mend now and doing well. We are expecting him to play a great game against Nebraska this Saturday. He always does that, however.

You bet, we will have three good seats for the game in New York with Fordham.

I had a nice visit with your dad and mother at their home a couple of weeks ago. They are grand people and I always feel as if I am in the midst of friends when I walk in that domicile on Washington Boulevard. Both your dad and mother seem to be well and happy. I visited at your home the day they received the sad news of the passing of Mr. Longan. The flash just came over the telephone while I was there, and knowing how much your dad thought of Mr. Longan I could appreciate his deep sense of loss.

Your dad also spoke to me about your following Mike Getto and the Brooklyn Dodgers. Mike will be mighty happy to entertain you, I know.

The physical conditioning program is keeping me on the move, but we are all enjoying it. You may count on the tickets and as soon as we get a little further along in basketball we will write you again. Keep us informed on the news in Washington, won't you, Lacy?

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.